UPR, China, 22 October 2013
Intervention by Denmark

Mr. President.

Denmark thanks the Chinese delegation for their presentation today.
While welcoming the revision of the Criminal Procedure Law, we remain concerned about the system of ‘residential surveillance at a designated location‘, legalizing enforced detention without court approval.
Denmark recommends that China effectively implements and establishes the necessary institutional mechanisms to ensure the enforcement of existing laws prohibiting torture and dismissing illegally obtained evidence.
While recognizing an increased access to the internet, we remain concerned about state censorship of media, including harassment and detention of human rights defenders and representatives from religious and minority groups.
Denmark recommends that China ensures that all laws, regulations and judicial interpretations comply with the Constitution and the ICCPR to ensure that the constitutionally provided right to freedom of expression is fulfilled.

Thank you, Mr. President.
